The Madison Parish Port Commission met in a regular session on Tuesday, July 27, 2018 at the 
Madison Parish Port Office.  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Frazier and a roll call was taken as follows:

Commissioners present:          Donald Frazier, Charles Vining, Jim Tucker, 
	 Isaiah Ross and Harold Allen

Commissioners absent:	Robert Charles Brown and Latasha Griffin

Other members present:	Mr. Terry Murphy, Director and Kimmeka Epps, Secretary/Treasurer

Visitors:	Kevin Allen (Terral River Service) and Carl Thomas


The meeting was opened by a public/hearing to discuss the millage.
The public meeting/hearing is closed.  Commissioner Frazier adjourned the meeting.

Murphy discussed old business of awarding the DRA grant to the prospective bidder.  Murphy provided info to the board on the entity and the bid amounts during the bid opening.

On motion given by Commissioner Allen and seconded by Commissioner Vining, on approving the previous meeting minutes on Tuesday, June 26, 2018. The minutes were approved with no necessary corrections. Motion carried unanimously.

Secretary Epps explained the process of the millage for this year.

On motion given by Commissioner Vining and seconded by Commissioner Allen, on approving the millage rates listed. Motion carried unanimously.

Roll Call

Yea: 5
Nay: 0
Abstain: 0
Absent: 2


Secretary Epps explained the cost for security lighting for Entergy’s costly bill.  The board questioned the type of lighting and the future cost for the remaining months.  Epps further confirmed the stabilization of the cost for the remaining months.

On motion given by Commissioner Vining and seconded by Commissioner Tucker, the financial reports were approved with no necessary changes.  Motion carried unanimously.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Murphy explained the proposal from McDaniel’s Roofing Company.  The job proposes to stop leaks in various areas of the roof, etc.  Commissioner Vining questioned the product that the company will use to stop the leaks.  The cost to replace the roof is $250,000.00.  The cost proposed is not guaranteed.


The MOU was not received by the prospects. No action is required on this item.


Murphy explained the need for drainage at the Port.  The relief wells installed to pull the water off the levy is doing the job, however the ditches require digging in order for the water to flow properly according to Murphy.  The Police Jury is assisting the Port with the project.

Epps discussed the lighting issue between the Port & Police Jury.  The service location states Hwy 65 North and Port Road.  However after inspecting the location with Mr. Patterson (Police Jury) we found that no light exist in the location provided.  Pictures were taken of the said location and provided to Entergy for clarification of the location and site.

Murphy discussed the access to the public ramp. The public is complaining about limited access to the ramp.  Commissioner Vining stated that several persons use that ramp for access to the river. He also suggested to Kevin Allen that Terral should leave enough space for access.

Murphy informed the board on the bid process on the DRA grant.  The bid process is scheduled.

 Public comments: Kevin Allen stated that Murphy made a good decision on placing the dirt from the ditches to fill in the ramp.

On motion given by Commissioner Vining and seconded by Commissioner Allen to enter into executive session. Motion carried unanimously.

On motion given by Commissioner Vining and seconded by Commissioner Allen, to enter back into regular session. Motion carried unanimously.

There being no further business brought before the board, Chairman Frazier declared the meeting adjourned.

Kimmeka Epps					Donald Frazier	
Secretary/Treasurer					Chairman


